
 

 

 

                                                  

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior. We heartily welcome 

you to our launching of the new and improved  Prince Hall Grand 

Chapter OES Star Newsletter.  

First and foremost along with the newly elected and appointed Grand 

Officers, we are honored to do the work of God, mankind and this Grand 

Chapter by upholding the tenants of our beloved Order:  truth, charity, and 

loving kindness. It is our sincere hope that you will join us in our great efforts 

of being SERVANT LEADERS!  Together, we can make and see the  

differences resulting in effective change. 

Next, we encourage all members to contribute to this newsletter as often as possible. Good works are 

happening all over this state. We know that you are involved with these happenings. How about you let 

everyone know about them. Whether itõs a wedding, job promotion, birth of a child, school graduation or any 

type of community service we want to know. Showing these works can inspire other members to join in and 

participate. Remember, our goal is Charity. When we help the community we ultimately help ourselves. 

Lastly, it is our hope that you utilize this publication in the positive manner it is intended for. Please 

visit it often to learn about what is going on throughout the jurisdiction. We believe that through the 

communication of ideas we can and will make this Grand Chapter stronger and better. May the Blessings of 

our Heavenly Father sink deeply into the minds and hearts of all our members and all of humanity. 

GWM Bernadine Olivia Charles 

GWP Richard Allen Gaskins Sr. 

 

OES  NEWSLETTER 

GWM Charles and GWP Gaskins 

December 3 ς PHGC Rehearsal Administrative Degree   January 9 ς Calisto Chapter #4 Public Installation 

December 4 ς Christmas with the Heroines     January 16 ς Eureka Chapter #2 Public Installation 

December 5 ς PHGC Visitation Massachusetts    January 17 ς Deborah Chapter #21 ς Annual Point Tea 

December 5 ς Sheba Chapter #1 & JH Wilkins Lodge #9 ς Annual Black Ice Affair January 23 ς PHGC Leadership Meeting 

December 11 ς Denise McNair #2  Winter Wonderland Ball   January 30 ς GC Order of Cyrene School of Instruction 

December 12 ς Faith Royal Court #2 Order of Cyrene Annual Breakfast  January 31 ς GC HOJ ς School of Instruction 

December 19 ς PHGC Administrative Degree 

December 27 ς tID/ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀǘŜǿƛŘŜ 



 

 

 

                                     A Happy Home        

                                                                  A happy heart makes the face 
                                                         Cheerful, but heartache crushes the spirit. 

Proverbs 15:13 
             

                                            A family sat together in a restaurant, celebrating a birthday.  Their  
                                                conversation was heavily sprinkled with laughter.  Conversation 
                                                was animated and lighthearted, filled with happy memories.  When  
                                                the family got up to leave, another patron stopped them and  
                                                commented that it was so nice to see a family enjoying each other 
                                                so much. 
 
                                                Is your home a happy place? When you sit around the dinner table 
                                               does conversation flow? Do your children enjoy sharing memories?   
                                               Developing an atmosphere of love and trust in your home will instill 
                                               a happy heart in each family member and that will make happy  
                                           lives that will show.  

 

Congratulations to our newly elected MWGM Ellis Simpson who was 

installed on October 25, 2015.  We wish you a harmonious and 

successful tenure.  May God Bless both you and your lovely wife Judy.  

 

 



 

 

Health and Wellness: 
              December 1st World AIDS Day, designated on December 1 every year since 1988, is 

                                    dedicated to Raising awareness of the AIDS pandemic caused by the spread of HIV  
                                    infection, and mourning those who have died of the disease. Government and health 
                                    officials, non-governmental organizations and individuals around the world observe  
                                    the day, often with education on AIDS prevention and control.  

 
As we embark on the Holidays let be mindful about our health.  January is Weight Loss Awareness Month.  
Letõs all make a plea to lead more active and healthier lives.  It is a known fact that the obesity rate in the 
African American Community is 37.9% for Men 20 years and over and 57.6% of women 20 years and over 
(2009-2012).  We have to learn to eat healthier and become more active.  There are tips and guideline on 
the Presidentõs Council on Fitness, Sports and Nutrition website www.fitness.gov on how to accomplish these 
goals.  It is a known fact that over 40% of African American children are overweight and ways on how to 
improve the health of our children can be found on the Letõs Move campaign (www.letsmove.gov) that was 
started in 2010 by our First Lady Michelle Obama.  It is a known fact that if you do some kind of activity at 
least 30 minutes a day it goes a long way to improving our health and will extend our life.   
 
                February is American Heart Month and on February 27, 2015 the PHGC will be having a program 
                òGo Red with the Starsó at Bethel AME Church, 255 Goffe Street, New Haven, CT at 3:00 p.m.  
                There will be a speaker to talk about Heart Disease especially in women and also there will be a  
                few vendors.  We look forward to seeing all of you. 
Did you Know  

Who was the First Grand Worthy Matron? 

How many chapters demitted from the Grand Chapter from the beginning of time? 

How many Concordant Bodies and Affiliated Groups are there?  

 

 

       

                             

 

 

 

 

                            

     

 

Births, Birthdays, and Anniversary 

 

Bro. Mark-Anthony Wilson 
Calisto Chapter #4  

and his wife TaLoria welcomed 
the birth of their first child 

Mark-Anthony Vance Wilson lll 
August 27, 2015 

3 pounds-5 ounces 

 

Sis. Kaprice Miller Celebrated 

Her 50th Birthday  

 

Harold L. Williams, Sr.,  

Grand District Deputy #4 

Margaret J.B. Williams 

Grand Electa 

2nd Anniversary, November 23rd 

http://www.fitness.gove/
http://www.letsmove.gove/
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Sheba Chapter # 1 

In May 2015 Sheba Chapter No. 1 partnered with BHcare, a state-licensed, non-profit behavioral health care provider 
serving the Lower Naugatuck Valley, Greater New Haven and Shoreline communities.  They provide hope and help 
for individuals, families and children affected by mental illness, domestic violence and substance abuse.  Sheba Chapter 
No. 1 assisted at their annual block party this year which was held in Ansonia, Ct.  May is Mental Health Awareness 
Month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Black Ice Affair on December 5, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Eureka Chapter #2  

Participated in several community service events this year.  Giving away Easter Baskets with Oriental Lodge #6, 
Community Day with the brothers, Novae and Knights.  Sickle Cell Walk on Saturday, September 19, 2015 in honor of 
three members (Nancy A. Sims, Jula Bromell, and Marilynn Tucker) who are affected by the disease.Breast Cancer 
Walk in honor of PWM Sis. Tamja Grey, PWM Sis. Delandra Grey and Sis. Jennifer Johnson.  WM/WP Masquerade 
Banquet held on Saturday, October 31st.  Participated in Thanksgiving Holiday Giveaway with Oriental Lodge #6 and 
the Coat, Toys and Shoe giveaway with the Firebird Society in New Haven, CT on December 6, 2015.   

Congratulations to Sis. Sharon Goodwin-Griffin on her retirement from the Department of Corrections. 

 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


